Bradworthy CP School

Monday 16th November 2009

Dear Parents,

This might be the most important school newsletter of the year so, whilst I have to apologise for its length, I also hope that you will settle back and wade through all that follows.

We have reached a time of great change, and of great potential for the future, in school and the things that follow will certainly be occupying us over the next few years!

Change is always difficult especially when we are happy with the way things are and if I’m going to speak for myself I am certainly very happy with the things that are going on at Bradworthy School and the way in which we have been able to develop over a number of years so that we can offer the best that we can to the children.
I want you to be assured that we only ever make changes in school because we want to make things better.

I wouldn’t pretend for a second that the things that we do at Bradworthy School are perfect, or that we don’t make mistakes sometimes, but I can honestly say that we always put our children at the forefront of everything we do and that providing them with a great range of opportunities, so that they can develop to their maximum, is our prime concern.

We have recently been involved in a range of discussions with the staff and governors of East and West Putford School. Their Headteacher is leaving for another job in January and this has given us the opportunity to form an equal partnership with them so that both of our schools can go forward, going from strength to strength, in the future.

I will be taking on the role of Headteacher in both schools and our staff and I are feeling really positive about this and the opportunities that the arrangement will provide.
As you read this I am sure that you will be thinking about this development and the possible effect that it might have on our children at Bradworthy.
I want to reassure you all that we will ensure that all of the opportunities and experiences that your children already benefit from will continue in to the future. We need to be very clear that this venture is not going to have a detrimental effect on what we already have here, or indeed on what the good things that the children and staff of Putford already have in their school.

In fact we fully expect the new skills and strengths that our partnership will bring will enhance and increase the experiences we are able to offer all of our children and one example of this will be the support that their staff will be able to give us through their experience with nursery education.

You will appreciate that as a staff we are increasingly forced to deal with a range of “red tape” which if we are honest has little to do with the direct education of our children.

A larger staff will mean that we are able to rationalise and combine the various rolls that we all have so that more time can be devoted to the “chalk face” where our efforts matter the most.

In the next couple of years the way in which schools are funded is going to change. The exact ramifications of this aren’t clear at this point but we do know that the funding that we receive per pupil is highly likely to be cut.

It’s worth noting here that children in Devon are already funded at a rate which is nearly £300 per child less than the average level of funding for children nationally which is a frightening £45,000 a year less and this comparison, as I’ve said, is against the average, some schools in some areas receive a great deal more. 

It seems certain that this appalling state of affairs will become a lot worse.

The more children that we have responsibility for the less of an impact these changes will have. 
By forming a partnership with Putford School we will be protecting the things that we are currently able to offer our children and this includes the use of specialist teachers to enhance the children’s education and development.
In addition to this we will also be able to offer the great range of opportunities which our children benefit from to the children at Putford School and, in addition to this, offer the children at our school the benefits of the strengths and opportunities offered by Putford’s staff. 

I know that many of you are already concerned about the number of children that we have on roll and as the Parish of Bradworthy expands and grows in the future this will only increase.
Naturally we will have to manage this in the future and we believe that one of the things a partnership will provide is the flexibility to help ease this situation to the benefit of our children.
As you will appreciate this is a big change to our school, but one which our governors and staff see as very positive. 
We would welcome the opportunity to talk to you about this venture and I am more than happy to speak with anyone who has any concerns or observations. I will be available at the end of each school day over the next couple of weeks so that you can do so.

I think that this will be more productive than holding a general meeting because it will be easier for you to express your individual views and for us to respond to them.
School Buildings
We currently have the highest ever school roll for an Autumn Term with 136 children currently attending our school.
In addition to this we are due to admit another 12 children in January so it is very possible that our school roll will reach 150 for the first time ever at some point during the Spring or Summer Terms.

Despite the fact that we benefited from the building of a new classroom a few years ago we are once again forced to teach a Class in the school hall and as I am sure you will appreciate this is a very long way from being satisfactory.

Clearly our accommodation is insufficient for our needs and it is also clear that we have reached a point where we desperately need to do something about our situation.
As a school we have been biding our time for the last 12 months as a range of Parish development initiatives have been explored but as is all to often the case this has come to nothing.
At their meeting last week our governors have decided to try and “grasp the bull by its horns” and we are now fully committed to pursuing our own project and I know that we can count on your support.

This morning our governor’s and I met with an architect who has been involved in a number of similar schemes including the impressive self build at Clawton School which we visited a couple of weeks ago.

We were also visited by our local MP Geoffery Cox this morning who has pledged his support and I am sure he will be able to help us drive the project over the coming months so that we can obtain funding from the County Council or even central government.
As I write our preferred project would involve the building of a new school hall where the playgroup room currently is. This might sound a surprising choice but the area of land involved is much bigger than it looks being twice as big as the area our current hall occupies. In addition to this we also have to appreciate that the building which playgroup currently occupy is very close to the end of its useful life and beyond the point where it would be sensible to spend money on its repair.

If we were able to build a new hall we would be able to convert our current school hall so that we can accommodate playgroup and a further Class for our children possibly in a Foundation Stage (playgroup and Class 1) unit which would be able to share things like resources. 
The school has built up a buildings fund of around £130,000 which is a substantial sum of money but nothing like the amount that would be required were we to employ a building firm or become part of a County Council led scheme.
When Clawton School built their hall and extra classroom they were able to bring the project in at around £100,000 but this relied on an enormous amount of help from local people who offered their services either free or at cost prices.
Our governors have been asking themselves whether this type of project may also be possible here in Bradworthy which, after all, is a much bigger community that Clawton.

It is our intention to hold an open meeting very soon and I hope that this will enable us to discuss and plan for the future development of our school together.

Children in Need

I’m sure the children will have told you that we are holding a non-uniform day this Friday (20th  November)
in support of the Children in Need appeal.

The children will be allowed to wear whatever they wish but they will need to bring in £1 if this is what they are doing.

In previous years parents have baked biscuits and cakes which the children have sold during morning break as a way of raising some extra money. If any of you would like to support Children in Need by doing this that would be great.

Please drop the cakes off at the staffroom on Friday morning.

Christmas Craft Day / Fayre

As I’m sure you already know we hold a Christmas Craft Day and Fayre in school which are always very well supported by parents.

This years craft day will be taking place on Wednesday 25th November and as usual we are looking for volunteers to come and work with small groups of children, helping them to make things to sell at the Fayre which is a couple of days later on Friday 27th November.

Each year we find that there is always a group of parents who would like to help but can’t make it on the day so we have decided to also give you the opportunity to come in over the couple of weeks before Craft Day to work with groups if that is what you want to do. This might also give us the opportunity to produce more items for sale and in a less rushed and hectic way.

It would be very helpful for us to have some idea about who would like to come in, when they want to come in and which Class they would prefer to work with. 

We would also like to have some idea about whether you are intending to run your own activity (this is preferable and we will obviously reimburse anything you buy as long as you keep a receipt) or whether you want to help with something which has been prepared by someone else (this will only be possible on Craft Day itself)

Please complete the form at the bottom of this letter if you want to help.

Sports News

Our Football A-Team have continued their excellent start to the season with another run of good results against the Bideford Area Schools.

Our A-Team have certainly hit the ground running this year and despite the fact that a number of A-Team players left for Holsowrthy College in the Summer the children are currently playing some of the best football I’ve seen from us for several years.

We’ve recorded wins against Westcroft ( 3 – 0 ), St Mary’s ( 3 – 0 ) and a 0 -0 draw against St Margaret’s School. Our most recent match didn’t go quite according to plan when we conceded our first goals of the season and went down to our first defeat. We lost 2 – 0 to St Margaret’s School when we played them for a second time, however we are now looking forward to reversing this score next time we play them.

I think that our B-Team have been playing fantastically well too especially when the young age and relative inexperience of the children are considered.

They have been involved in matches against A-Teams against Woolsery, Hartland, Instow and Kingsley College Teams and although they lost all of these fixtures they were never outplayed and all of the matches were very close.

Our B-Teams best result was a 1 – 1 draw against Westcroft B.

Please check out our web site for a full list of scores, reports by our children and up-coming fixtures.

Scolastic Book Order

If you are intending to order anything from the Scolastic School Bookshop Link, which was sent home last week, please do so by Friday 20th November at the latest.
Please make sure that all cheques are made payable to Scolastic Ltd. And not the school.
Term Dates
Last Swimming Session

Wednesday 18th November

Christmas Craft Day

Wednesday 25th November
Christmas Craft Fayre

Friday 27th November
Christmas Play


Tuesday 15th December (afternoon)




Wednesday 16th December (evening)




Thursday 17th December (evening)
KS1 Christmas Play

Friday 18th December (afternoon)
KS2 Christmas Disco

Friday 18th December (evening)
Last Day of Term


Friday 18th December 2009
First Day of Spring Term

Monday 11th January 2010
Thank you for your patience in reading all of the above.

As I’ve said on many occasions your views and opinions are important to us so please feel free to come and talk to us about any of the above, or for that matter anything else. 

Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)

Bradworthy CP School

Christmas Craft Day / Fayre 2009
Name:

I would like to work with the children in Class ___________ .

	I would like to do my own activity


	

	I would like to help with an activity which has been prepared by someone else


	


(please tick)

	I would like to come in on craft day


	

	I would prefer to come in before craft day

(if you choose to do this we’ll get in touch with you to organise this)
	


(please tick)
